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The Amateur Radio Parity Act of 2015 (or H.R. 1301) was recently 
introduced in the US House of Representatives.  You may recall that 
with your help we were able to sign up more than 60 co-sponsors for the 
same legislation last year before the Congress adjourned.   We’re back 
working on it again in the new Congress.  This means we need you to 
contact your representative and request his/her support. 
 
This legislation offers Amateur Radio the best chance for us to deal 
with antenna restrictions in decades.   While PRB-1 has been very 
effective in dealing with local, state and federal restrictions for 
private property, it did not address the needs of the thousands of 
licensed hams living in property (~25 million housing units nationwide) 
restricted by CC&Rs (covenants, conditions, and restrictions) that are 
usually present in condominium and subdivisions.  HR-1301 will open the 
door to discussions about reasonable accommodation. 
 
Several New England House members have already signed on as 
co-sponsors: 
 
   Joe Courtney   CT-2  
   Jim Himes   CT-4 
   Chellie Pingree   ME-1 
   Peter Welch   VT-at large 
 
There are seventeen other House members in New England who are 
potential co-sponsors and we should be asking them all for their 
support.   A couple have already indicated tentative support and should 
be listed as co-sponsors soon. 
 
Will You Help? 
 
We need two kinds of support in order to get this legislation moving, 
the first one is for you to take the time to write to your 
Congressperson and ask for his or her support for HR-1301.  Don’t 
assume someone else will do it, please do it yourself.  A few dozen 
letters from constituents really sends a message! 
 
You can find a lot more information (sample letter, etc) on the ARRL 
web site at:  
 
 http://www.arrl.org/hr-1301 
 
The second step is to set up meetings with each member of Congress.  If 
you know your Representative personally or through professional 

http://www.arrl.org/hr-1301


connections, please let me know.  If you have CC&R restrictions on your 
present ability to put up an antenna, let me know.   We will work with 
you to make sure you have the information needed for a successful 
presentation. 
 
There should be a companion bill introduced in the Senate in the next 
few weeks.   
 
Let me know if you have any questions and thanks in advance for your 
help! 
 
         -- Tom/K1KI 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------- 
ARRL New England Division 
Director: Thomas Frenaye, K1KI 
k1ki@arrl.org 
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